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Chimes 

See the enclosed booklet for more information on our seniors,                

their favorite Grace UMC memories, and their plans for the future! 



www.gracedesmoines.org 

Grace Preschoolers Celebrate Graduation 

Although their school year was cut short, and they havenôt been able to have a graduation ceremony, we 
wanted to be sure to recognize our Grace Preschool graduates, and wish them the best as they head off to 
kindergarten in the fall!  

Vacation Bible School Update 
The Christian Education/Faith Formation committee is working on our plans for Vacation Bible School. We 
feel that it is best to continue to practice social distancing given that we are still seeing the number of cases 
of COVID-19 rise in Iowa. With that in mind, we are looking at having a virtual Vacation Bible School using 
material that Cokesbury has developed specifically for this situation. We will notify the congregation of our 
final plans via Beyond the Red Doors, on our web page at www.gracedesmoines.org, and our Facebook 
page. If you would like to be updated on our plans, please email Coreen Witke to be added to our distribu-
tion list. Her email is coreenwitke@gracedesmoines.org.  

Giving Thanks for Our Christian Education Volunteers 
Normally, we recognize our Sunday School teachers during one of our 10:15 worship service. While we 
hope to have an official service honoring their work in the future, we wanted to take this opportunity to say 
a few words about how they are creating disciples of Christ. These individuals take the curriculum that is 
provided to them and give it life. They take steps to ensure each person in their class has the opportunity to 
discuss the lessons and apply it to their lives. Many create unique activities that help the students learn the 
stories of the Bible so that they are meaningful. Without these volunteers, our classrooms would be empty. 
Our Sunday School teachers this year were Cyndy Miller, Julie Lundy, Bob Dean, Jill Heilskov, Todd Witke, 
Natalie Burnham, Alice Guerrero, Debbie Dean, Martha Squire, Patty Link, Heather Wilcoxson, and Deb 
Miller. We give thanks to each of these individuals for living out their faith by sharing it with others.  

2020 Confirmation Class Update 
The eight students who made up this yearôs confirmation class are intelligent, curious, faithful, and fun. 
Throughout the year they explored the ways they can live out their faith as Methodists. The vows that are 
made during the confirmation service will guide their faith throughout the years. A key part of the service is 
the support the congregation vows to give them as they continue on their faith journey. We feel that it 
would be best to have this service in person so that the congregation and confirmands can make these 
vows with one another. While we cannot give a specific date right now, we will continue to evaluate infor-
mation regarding the pandemic and inform you of the new date as soon as itôs finalized. Please say a pray-
er for Addy Brody, Anna DeLange, Jackson Koenen, Emmett Lorenzen, Audrey Naumann, Reece Rubin, 
Joe Schwiesow, and Finley Walker as they prepare to make their confirmation vows. Watch for updates 
about the confirmation service in Beyond the Red Doors.  
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Ken and Donna Reams will cele-
brate their 60th wedding anniver-
sary on June 11. Cards and best 
wishes may be sent to Ken and 
Donna at 1733 Northwest Drive, 
Des Moines IA 50310. 

        Celebrations of Grace  
                                   by Rev. Nate Nims, Senior Pastor          
             natenims@gracedesmoines.org  

 
I       In our last sermon series on the Sermon on the Mount, Jesus said to us, ñWho by worry
-       ing can add a single hour to the span of your life? So do not worry about tomorrow, for  
            tomorrow will bring worries of its own. Todayôs trouble is enough for today.ò I donôt know 
what has stuck with you from the Sermon on the Mount, but I have had to quote Jesus to myself multiple 
times a day in the last couple of months. With so many hopes and plans that have been postponed, while 
our agendas and dreams are again and again deferred, it is difficult, if not impossible, for us to find our-
selves trapped with worry and fear.  
 
While imprisoned and waiting for a verdict that could result in his execution, Paul writes in Philippians, ñBe 
glad in the Lord alwayséDonôt be anxious about anythingò(4:4, 4:6). Somehow it seems like the best writ-
ing and the most unvarnished hope comes from prison. Be it Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King Jr.ôs ñLetter from 
Birmingham Jailò, Nelson Mandelaôs autobiography, or Don Quixote, The Travels or Marco Polo, even Le 
Morte dôArthur that gave us the legend of the knights of the Round Table, hope endures and greatness is 
found, even in moments such as this. Stay at home orders, social distancing, and the canceling of events 
isnôt anything like prison, but if hope can bloom there, whatôs to keep this peace and joy from taking root in 
our hearts?  
 
As Nadia Bolz-Weber recently wrote, ñThere is a global pandemic, and we will prevail. There will be death, 
and we will prevail. There are long hoped-for events in the future that will not happen and we will prevail. 
There will be lost things and people and income and dreams, and still, we will prevail. And all we really 
have is this day. And it is enough.ò 
 
Starting in June we will be learning from Paulôs letter to the Philippians to not only see what it means to 
prevail, but to persist with joy this day and always. 
 
Until we meet again in-person, thank you for reaching out to one another and your neighbors. From phone 
calls, letters, and texts, to donated gift cards and donations to the pastorôs fund, the ways that you care for 
one another and our community brings joy and makes a difference. Thank you for being a people worthy 
of being called Grace. 
 
Nate 

Coming up next on ñNateTVò 
Pastor Nate leads five regularly scheduled livestreams on our Face-
book page (GraceDesMoines) each week. If you ever miss a 
livestream, donôt worry! You can always catch a replay on ñNateTVò at 
gracedesmoines.org. 
Sunday:  Worship at 10 am 
Monday:  Bible Study and Sermon Q&A at 11 am 
Tuesday:  Guide to Prayer and Study at 9 am 
Wednesday: Nate @ Noon (Soup & Sermon)  
Thursday: Spiritual Practices at 4 pm 



Our Mission  
DǊŀŎŜ ¦ƴƛǘŜŘ aŜǘƘƻŘƛǎǘ ƛǎ ŀ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ƛƴ 
/ƘǊƛǎǘ ǿƘŜǊŜ ŀ ŎǊƻǎǎ ǎŜŎǝƻƴ ƻŦ 
ƳŜǘǊƻǇƻƭƛǘŀƴ 5Ŝǎ aƻƛƴŜǎ ƎŀǘƘŜǊǎ ŦƻǊ 
ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇΣ ǎǘǳŘȅ ŀƴŘ ǎŜǊǾƛŎŜΦ !ǘ ǘƘŜ ŎƻǊŜ ƻŦ 
ƻǳǊ ŜȄƛǎǘŜƴŎŜ ƛǎ /ƘǊƛǎǘϥǎ Ǿƛǎƛƻƴ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘ 
ŀƴŘ ǘƘŜ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΦ ²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ŀ ǎŜǊǾŀƴǘ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ 
ǎǘǊƛǾƛƴƎ ǘƻ ƭƛǾŜ ƻǳǊ ƭƛǾŜǎ ǎƻ ŀǎ ǘƻ ƛƴŎǊŜŀǎŜ 
ǘƘŜ [ƻǾŜ ŦƻǊ DƻŘ ŀƴŘ ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǊ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘΦ 
²Ŝ ŀǊŜ ŎŀƭƭŜŘΥ 

¶ ¢ƻ ǘŜƭƭ DƻŘϥǎ ǎǘƻǊȅ ƛƴ ŦǊŜǎƘ ƴŜǿ ǿŀȅǎ 
ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ǇǊŜŀŎƘƛƴƎ ŀƴŘ ǘŜŀŎƘƛƴƎΦ 

¶ ¢ƻ ǇǊŀŎǝŎŜ ǳƴŎƻƳƳƻƴ ƘƻǎǇƛǘŀƭƛǘȅΦ 

¶ ¢ƻ ŜǉǳƛǇ ŀƴŘ ǎŜƴŘ ǎŜǊǾŀƴǘǎ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜ 
ƭŀǊƎŜǊ ŎƻƳƳǳƴƛǘȅ ŦƻǊ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜΦ 

 

Our Welcoming Statement 
9ŀŎƘ ƻŦ ǳǎ ƛǎ ŀ ŎƘƛƭŘ ƻŦ DƻŘ ǿƻǊǘƘȅ ƻŦ DƻŘϥǎ 
ƭƻǾŜΦ Lƴ ƻǳǊ ŘƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅΣ ǿŜ ŀǊŜ ŎǊŜŀǘŜŘ ƛƴ 
DƻŘϥǎ ƛƳŀƎŜΦ Lƴ ŎŜƭŜōǊŀǝƻƴ ƻŦ ǘƘŀǘ ƎƻƻŘ 
ƴŜǿǎΣ ŜǾŜǊȅƻƴŜ ƛǎ ƛƴǾƛǘŜŘ ǘƻ Ƨƻƛƴ ƛƴ ǿƻǊǎƘƛǇ 
ŀƴŘ ŦŜƭƭƻǿǎƘƛǇΦ ¢Ƙƛǎ ƛƴǾƛǘŀǝƻƴ ƛǎ ŜȄǘŜƴŘŜŘ 
ǘƻ ŀƭƭ--ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƻŦ ŀƭƭ ǊŀŎŜǎΣ ŀƭƭ ŜǘƘƴƛŎ 
ōŀŎƪƎǊƻǳƴŘǎΣ ŀƭƭ ƎŜƴŜǊŀǝƻƴǎΣ ŀƭƭ ǇƘȅǎƛŎŀƭ 
ŀƴŘ ƳŜƴǘŀƭ ŀōƛƭƛǝŜǎΣ ŀƭƭ ŜŎƻƴƻƳƛŎ 
ŎƻƴŘƛǝƻƴǎΣ ŀƭƭ ǎŜȄǳŀƭ ƻǊƛŜƴǘŀǝƻƴǎ--
ƘƻƴƻǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ŘƛǾŜǊǎƛǘȅ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ŦŀƛǘƘ ƧƻǳǊƴŜȅǎΦ 
²Ŝ ƛƴǾƛǘŜ ȅƻǳ ǘƻ ōƭŜǎǎ ǘƘƛǎ ŎƘǳǊŎƘ ǿƛǘƘ ȅƻǳǊ 
ǇǊŜǎŜƴŎŜ ŀǎ DƻŘϥǎ ƎǊŀŎŜ ƛǎ ǇǊŜǎŜƴǘ ƛƴ ŀƭƭ 
ŎǊŜŀǝƻƴΦ 

 

 
 
 

 
Address:  отлл /ƻǧŀƎŜ DǊƻǾŜΣ 5Ŝǎ aƻƛƴŜǎΣ L! рломм 
Phone:   рмр-нрр-нмом 
Email:  ƛƴŦƻϪƎǊŀŎŜŘŜǎƳƻƛƴŜǎΦƻǊƎ  
Website: ǿǿǿΦƎǊŀŎŜŘŜǎƳƻƛƴŜǎΦƻǊƎ 
Facebook: DǊŀŎŜ5ŜǎaƻƛƴŜǎ 
Twitter:  DǊŀŎŜ5ŜǎaƻƛƴŜǎ 
Worship: {ǳƴŘŀȅτмлΥмр ŀƳ ƻƴ CŀŎŜōƻƻƪ  

Chimes Deadline 
{ǳōƳƛǘ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜ ŀǊǝŎƭŜǎ ŦƻǊ ǘƘŜ ƴŜȄǘ ƛǎǎǳŜ ōȅ ǘƘŜ мрǘƘ ƻŦ ŜŀŎƘ ƳƻƴǘƘΦ tƭŜŀǎŜ ǎŜƴŘ ǘƘŜƳ 
ǘƻ /ƘŀǊƭŜƴŜ IƧƻǊǘ ŀǘ ŎƘŀǊƭŜƴŜƘƧƻǊǘϪƎǊŀŎŜŘŜǎƳƻƛƴŜǎΦƻǊƎΦ  

±ƛŜǿ ǘƘŜ /ƘƛƳŜǎ ƻƴ ƭƛƴŜ ŀƴŘ ƛƴ ŎƻƭƻǊ ƻƴ ƻǳǊ ǿŜō ǎƛǘŜ ŀǘΥ  
ǿǿǿΦƎǊŀŎŜŘŜǎƳƻƛƴŜǎΦƻǊƎκƴŜǿǎƭŜǧŜǊΦ  

STAFF LISTING 
Senior Minister: 
wŜǾΦ bŀǘŜ bƛƳǎ 

Director of Christian Education:  
/ƻǊŜŜƴ ²ƛǘƪŜ 

Grace Preschool Director:  
YŜƭƭȅ 5ƻƴƴŜƭƭȅ 

Office Manager:  
/ƘŀǊƭŜƴŜ IƧƻǊǘ  

Custodian: 
¢ȅƭŜǊ /ŀǳƭŬŜƭŘ 

Director of Music and Organist: 
!ƴƴ DŜǊŘƻƳ  

Chancel Choir and Grace Chimers Director:  
aƛŎƘŀŜƭ Dƻƻƪƛƴ  

Chapel Choir Director: 
5ŜǾƻƴ {ǘŜǾŜ 

Chorister Choir Director: 
9Ƴƛƭȅ aƛƭƭŜǊ  

Grace Youth Coordinator:  
bŀǘƘŀƴ 5Ŝ[ŀƴƎŜ 

Grace Youth Assistant Coordinator: 
tŀǧȅ [ƛƴƪ 

 
 
 

Music Update 

The music staff has met with Pastor Nate (via Zoom) to discuss what 
music and worship will look like as we return to "live" worship. There 
has been some concern over the last few weeks about the spread of 
COVID-19 through singing, due to the forced exhalation of air to pro-
duce sound. So our plan, once we return to church, is not to hold re-
hearsals or have large groups of people singing or playing hand bells. 
That doesn't mean we won't have music during worship. There will be 
soloists and small groups who will provide music, which we all know 
adds so much to our worship experience. 

We have also decided to temporarily put the "Red Door Concert Se-
ries" on hold, at least through the end of 2020. Concerts can bring 
large groups of people together, and it's something we can do to re-
duce large gatherings and extra cleaning of the church. We appreci-
ate everyone's support of our inaugural year, and we will return to 
present more concerts in our sanctuary when it is safe to do so. 

The pandemic has given us pause to realize what really matters in 
our lives. We all miss live performances of music and being together 
to make music. However, we can still enjoy music in our lives, just in 
a different format, and that is a real blessing during this difficult time.  

Ann Gerdom 
Music Director 
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